
 
 
 
 

 
Message about your identity theft claim 

We received your Form 14039 or similar statement for your 
identity theft claim 
 
 
We’re firmly committed to working 
with victims like you to resolve tax-
related identity theft claims. Identity 
theft issues are complex and require 
complete and thorough research to 
resolve. It could take up to 180 days 
for us to process your case. We’ll 
issue any refund you may be due 
when we finish processing your case. 
No further action is needed on your 
part related to the identity theft issue. 
We’ll let you know if we need 
additional information or time. 
 

 What you need to do 
 

• Continue to file all federal tax returns. 
• If you have a balance owed, please pay your account in full.  
• If you were in an installment agreement that is still in effect, 

continue to make your required monthly payments. 

 

Additional information  • To help you understand your notice, visit www.irs.gov/cp01s 
• For actions you can take to protect yourself, review Publication 

5027, Identity Theft Information for Taxpayers. It is available at 
www.irs.gov or by calling 1-800-TAX-FORM (1-800-829-3676). 

•  Keep this notice for your records 
 

 
If you need assistance, please don't hesitate to contact us at the 
number listed above. 
 
Other resources 
• Visit the Federal Trade Commission at www.identitytheft.gov 
• Visit the Social Security Administration at www.ssa.gov and search 

for "identity theft." 
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